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Nuclear Regulatory Commission § 5.235 

§ 5.230 Transition plans. 
(a) Submission of plans. An institution 

to which § 5.225 applies and that is com-
posed of more than one administra-
tively separate unit may submit either 
a single transition plan applicable to 
all such units, or a separate transition 
plan applicable to each such unit. 

(b) Content of plans. In order to be ap-
proved by the Secretary of Education, 
a transition plan shall: 

(1) State the name, address, and Fed-
eral Interagency Committee on Edu-
cation Code of the educational institu-
tion submitting such plan, the admin-
istratively separate units to which the 
plan is applicable, and the name, ad-
dress, and telephone number of the per-
son to whom questions concerning the 
plan may be addressed. The person who 
submits the plan shall be the chief ad-
ministrator or president of the institu-
tion, or another individual legally au-
thorized to bind the institution to all 
actions set forth in the plan. 

(2) State whether the educational in-
stitution or administratively separate 
unit admits students of both sexes as 
regular students and, if so, when it 
began to do so. 

(3) Identify and describe with respect 
to the educational institution or ad-
ministratively separate unit any obsta-
cles to admitting students without dis-
crimination on the basis of sex. 

(4) Describe in detail the steps nec-
essary to eliminate as soon as prac-
ticable each obstacle so identified and 
indicate the schedule for taking these 
steps and the individual directly re-
sponsible for their implementation. 

(5) Include estimates of the number 
of students, by sex, expected to apply 
for, be admitted to, and enter each 
class during the period covered by the 
plan. 

(c) Nondiscrimination. No policy or 
practice of a recipient to which § 5.225 
applies shall result in treatment of ap-
plicants to or students of such recipi-
ent in violation of §§ 5.300 through 5.310 
unless such treatment is necessitated 
by an obstacle identified in paragraph 
(b)(3) of this section and a schedule for 
eliminating that obstacle has been pro-
vided as required by paragraph (b)(4) of 
this section. 

(d) Effects of past exclusion. To over-
come the effects of past exclusion of 

students on the basis of sex, each edu-
cational institution to which § 5.225 ap-
plies shall include in its transition 
plan, and shall implement, specific 
steps designed to encourage individuals 
of the previously excluded sex to apply 
for admission to such institution. Such 
steps shall include instituting recruit-
ment programs that emphasize the in-
stitution’s commitment to enrolling 
students of the sex previously ex-
cluded. 

§ 5.235 Statutory amendments. 
(a) This section, which applies to all 

provisions of these Title IX regula-
tions, addresses statutory amendments 
to Title IX. 

(b) These Title IX regulations shall 
not apply to or preclude: 

(1) Any program or activity of the 
American Legion undertaken in con-
nection with the organization or oper-
ation of any Boys State conference, 
Boys Nation conference, Girls State 
conference, or Girls Nation conference; 

(2) Any program or activity of a sec-
ondary school or educational institu-
tion specifically for: 

(i) The promotion of any Boys State 
conference, Boys Nation conference, 
Girls State conference, or Girls Nation 
conference; or 

(ii) The selection of students to at-
tend any such conference; 

(3) Father-son or mother-daughter 
activities at an educational institution 
or in an education program or activity, 
but if such activities are provided for 
students of one sex, opportunities for 
reasonably comparable activities shall 
be provided to students of the other 
sex; 

(4) Any scholarship or other financial 
assistance awarded by an institution of 
higher education to an individual be-
cause such individual has received such 
award in a single-sex pageant based 
upon a combination of factors related 
to the individual’s personal appear-
ance, poise, and talent. The pageant, 
however, must comply with other non-
discrimination provisions of Federal 
law. 

(c) Program or activity or program 
means: 

(1) All of the operations of any entity 
described in paragraphs (c)(1)(i) 
through (iv) of this section, any part of 
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which is extended Federal financial as-
sistance: 

(i)(A) A department, agency, special 
purpose district, or other instrumen-
tality of a State or of a local govern-
ment; or 

(B) The entity of such State or local 
government that distributes such as-
sistance and each such department or 
agency (and each other State or local 
government entity) to which the as-
sistance is extended, in the case of as-
sistance to a State or local govern-
ment; 

(ii)(A) A college, university, or other 
postsecondary institution, or a public 
system of higher education; or 

(B) A local educational agency (as de-
fined in section 8801 of title 20), system 
of vocational education, or other 
school system; 

(iii)(A) An entire corporation, part-
nership, or other private organization, 
or an entire sole proprietorship— 

(1) If assistance is extended to such 
corporation, partnership, private orga-
nization, or sole proprietorship as a 
whole; or 

(2) Which is principally engaged in 
the business of providing education, 
health care, housing, social services, or 
parks and recreation; or 

(B) The entire plant or other com-
parable, geographically separate facil-
ity to which Federal financial assist-
ance is extended, in the case of any 
other corporation, partnership, private 
organization, or sole proprietorship; or 

(iv) Any other entity that is estab-
lished by two or more of the entities 
described in paragraphs (c)(1)(i), (ii), or 
(iii) of this section. 

(2)(i) Program or activity does not in-
clude any operation of an entity that is 
controlled by a religious organization 
if the application of 20 U.S.C. 1681 to 
such operation would not be consistent 
with the religious tenets of such orga-
nization. 

(ii) For example, all of the operations 
of a college, university, or other post-
secondary institution, including but 
not limited to traditional educational 
operations, faculty and student hous-
ing, campus shuttle bus service, cam-
pus restaurants, the bookstore, and 
other commercial activities are part of 
a ‘‘program or activity’’ subject to 
these Title IX regulations if the col-

lege, university, or other institution 
receives Federal financial assistance. 

(d)(1) Nothing in these Title IX regu-
lations shall be construed to require or 
prohibit any person, or public or pri-
vate entity, to provide or pay for any 
benefit or service, including the use of 
facilities, related to an abortion. Med-
ical procedures, benefits, services, and 
the use of facilities, necessary to save 
the life of a pregnant woman or to ad-
dress complications related to an abor-
tion are not subject to this section. 

(2) Nothing in this section shall be 
construed to permit a penalty to be im-
posed on any person or individual be-
cause such person or individual is seek-
ing or has received any benefit or serv-
ice related to a legal abortion. Accord-
ingly, subject to paragraph (d)(1) of 
this section, no person shall be ex-
cluded from participation in, be denied 
the benefits of, or be subjected to dis-
crimination under any academic, ex-
tracurricular, research, occupational 
training, employment, or other edu-
cational program or activity operated 
by a recipient that receives Federal fi-
nancial assistance because such indi-
vidual has sought or received, or is 
seeking, a legal abortion, or any ben-
efit or service related to a legal abor-
tion. 

Subpart C—Discrimination on the 
Basis of Sex in Admission and 
Recruitment Prohibited 

§ 5.300 Admission. 

(a) General. No person shall, on the 
basis of sex, be denied admission, or be 
subjected to discrimination in admis-
sion, by any recipient to which §§ 5.300 
through §§ 5.310 apply, except as pro-
vided in §§ 5.225 and §§ 5.230. 

(b) Specific prohibitions. (1) In deter-
mining whether a person satisfies any 
policy or criterion for admission, or in 
making any offer of admission, a re-
cipient to which §§ 5.300 through 5.310 
apply shall not: 

(i) Give preference to one person over 
another on the basis of sex, by ranking 
applicants separately on such basis, or 
otherwise; 

(ii) Apply numerical limitations upon 
the number or proportion of persons of 
either sex who may be admitted; or 
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